
The June 5'" Failon show went as well as could be expected considering the sadness 
that hung over us with the passing of our good friend and feilow exhibitor, Sharon 
Bates. The show started with tributes paid to Sharon by several members of NPHC 
including David Ruby, Roy Bock, Sharon Avery and Pam Giovanetti. 

Knowing that Sharon would have wanted things to continue, we all took a deep breath 
and tried our best to handie the business at hand by leaning on each other ........ it's 
amazing now much strength is pulled from the unspoken word. 

Roy and Carol Bock again, did more than their fair share, with Roy also doubling as 
announcer for the day. Everyone helped with ring work and everything went smoothly. 
The entries appeared to be up with large halter and performance classes, however, the 
speed classes were disappointing with several being cancelled, but, ail in all an okay day 
with a net profit of $6,312.24. 

We held our June meeting on Sunday morning (minutes attached), at the fairgrounds 
before everyone pulled out for home. The next meeting will be held August 2gth, the 
day after the Fallon show. Be sure to read the minutes regarding the Pinto show that 
will be held on August 2gm at Failon. This is a great chance to get your horse registered 
Pinto, if you want, at a reduced price. 

We are trying to reconstruct the attendance records from the March and April meetings. 
Please let us know if we missed you at the following: 

March meeting held in Reno- Ken Winder, Karen Leiker, Jason & Donna Carlile, 
Sandy McManus, Margie Ostrander, Beverly & Tim Tommaney, Sharon Bates, Carol 
Pchelkin, Gene & Sandi Young, Carolyn Greene, Sherry Gibb, Fayann Gramanz, Gary & 
Sharon Avery, Toni Dalluge and the Ruby Family. 

Aprill meeting held in Carson City- Sharon Bates, Carol Pchelkin, Gary & Sharon 
Avery, the Ruby Family, Beverly Tommaney, Traci Smith, Toni & Shelly Dalluge, Sandy 
McManus and Margie Ostrander. 

Our next show will be July 31* in Carson City at Fuji Park. Please remember to try and 
find some time to help out at the shows. Every little bit helps, and it will take some of 
the load off of the people that always seem to get stuck with the biggest share of the 
work. I thank you and I know they will ...... as you know, none of us are getting any 
younger. 

Please remember to send any news or items you want in the newsletter. You can send 
them to Sandi Young, ~ ~ ~ @ _ h ~ ~ ~ ~ o a s i s o I . c o r r :  or call me at 775-423-5824 or send to 
Sharon Avery, @dsona@p-heqe~ya.y.~.~~~:t or call her at 775-867-3154. Tnis is your club, 
we want you to participate, 

Remember, if you have nominated for NSCC year end awards, get them in a little earlier 
to avoid the postal charges for return receipt mailings ....... it only takes a second and will 
save you some money, and I can't guarantee that I will always be here t o  sign on the 
last day. 


